VIII. ANNUAL INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAM REVIEW AND PLANNING PROGRESS -Philosophy
FALL 2007

1. What is the status of the objectives identified in the Program Action Plan (operational and new initiative) from section VII, Program Priorities.

Off-campus retreat to review and revise the syllabus occurred on April 20, 07
2. If some objectives were attained, how successful were the changes in improving program effectiveness?

Review of the syllabus resulted in only minor changes.  It was agreed that the department would provide syllabus free of charge rather than selling them through the bookstore.
3. If some objectives were not attained, what were the impediments? Do you still believe these objectives will lead to program improvements?

No, the syllabus has been refined over many years now, and the problems that students have in successfully completing the course have to do with poor writing skills, study habits, and attendance. Review of the syllabus lead to discussions on how to teach more effectively, and how to encourage better utilization of the Reading and Writing Center.  Eng 115 was introduced as well.  This online three unit course provides students with immediate feedback on specific problems they may have with their research and advice on how to improve their papers.  We will follow up on the effectiveness of Eng 115 in the future.   
4. Review the feedback from the TLP on section III, Student learning Outcomes. Please summarize your progress on your assessment plan.
See Program Assessment Plan
5. What have you learned from the program review and planning process that would inform future attempts to change and improve your program?

Learned that faculty is consistent with one another in assessing student’s performance against specified student outcomes. This is true for faculty within the philosophy department and including faculty from the creative arts area.  Learned to design class assignments to meet specific student outcomes.  This resulted in assignments that were more readable, and more explicit as to objectives.
Using Nosich’s critical thinking model, faculty learned to design class room activities that help students distinguish higher and lower level critical and creative thinking skills.
The program and review process highlighted the link between teaching and assessment.  Faculty learned to apply Nosich’s elements of reasoning when analyzing controversial issues, thereby modeling the critical thinking skills students are expected to learn. 
6. The planning committee thought it was too early to see any impact on program data and therefore program data is not being generated this semester. However, if you would like to see an update of your program’s data, including 2005-2006, you can contact the research office at hsale@losmedanos.edu or look at data on COGNOS at http://siren.4cd.net/cognos
